
  

MEMO 
 

Engineering Department 
 
To: Board of Public Works 

From: Jeff Bodoh 

Date: 5-20-2024 

Re: 3-24 Alley Paving Project 
 

 
Background information:  
The Engineering Department has reviewed one bid from Vinton Construction 
Company, received on May 1st, 2024, at 4:00PM for the 3-24 Alley Paving Project. 
The Engineering Department received one bid this year and looked to compare this 
bid to various past projects to look for consistency and fair pricing.  
 
After reviewing, the Engineering Department has identified one Alternate Bid Item 
and some possible change orders to reduce project cost. 
 
Strategic Plan:  
This project will increase visitors and activities in the downtown area by creating 
plazas suitable for small gatherings and events. 
 
Budget: Total budget for all improvements in the downtown area associated with the 
alley project was estimated at $830,000.   
 
 
Staff Recommended Action:  

1) Award Project 3-24 Alley Paving Project to Vinton Construction Company, 
Two Rivers, WI for a total bid price of $570,776.90, replacing the concrete 
raised planters with the modular block alternate (Alternate AA). 

 
2) Direct staff to investigate additional cost savings with the contractor.  

 


